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It’s often argued that, given Canada’s relatively low debt to GDP ratio and current low interest rates, it makes sense for the federal government to go further in the red in order to stimulate our anemic economy (Pump Up The Deficit, Economists Urge – Jan. 15).

That may well be a sound prescription, but some caution is surely warranted. We should not base decisions only on our federal debt. Provincial debt is worryingly high; less serious, but not negligible, is municipal debt. One way or another, every Canadian taxpayer is indebted at a higher level than the federal debt alone would suggest. And interest rates will eventually go up, affecting the cost of debt servicing.

We’ve heard a lot about deficit spending as an “investment.” Any project financed this way should be closely scrutinized. It’s not easy to tell what’s an investment, versus an expenditure. There should be criteria to judge projects in terms of their potential returns if they are to be funded as investments, making allowance for the fact that some investments will not be successful.

There is a limit to how much any national government can do to soften the impact of global financial turmoil. The temptation to do something for the sake of appearing to do something should be resisted. The capacity of governments to do something immediately that turns out to be wrong in the long run should never be underestimated.
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